Council Meeting
December 8, 2019

Members, visitors in attendance: John Hill, Eric Engstrom, Dick Davis, Kelly Tucker, Darline Rappe,
Zechariah Rappe, Pastor Rappe, Terrie Rehmert

Meeting opened with prayer by Eric.
Meeting minutes from November read and approved.

Treasurer: $468.00 is left from the new hymnal donations. Dick requested that this money be moved
to help pay off the loan. See attached for the complete treasurer’s report.

Maintenance: the trustee position is vacant. Ken is fulfilling the role at this time. Dick suggested that
people might be willing to sign up one month at a time to perform maintenance duties such as changing
filters, etc. It was reported that the French doors are rotted in the parsonage. This will be reported to
Ken.

Elders: no report.
Stewardship: no report.

Education: Darline stated that the Christmas program is December 18™. Cookies after the service will
be provided by the parents of the children. Gift bags and craft items were ordered for the Sunday
School from Oriental Trading. The new Sunday School material will last through the end of 2020.

Altar Guild: no report.

AN

LWML: Kelly reported that the women’s Christmas party was held on December 7. Gifts for the
Cumberland County Foster Children Program will be delivered this week. There will be a painting party
in January.

Evangelism: no report.
Youth: no report.
Vice chairman: see new business.

Pastor: Pastor will be attending a symposium in Ft. Wayne the week of January 20, 2020. The new LOCI
topic for 2020 is “American Denominations of the Church.” The topic of Sunago in August 2020 is
Lutheranism in America, specifically the LCMS.

Old Business: no report.

New business: it was suggested that a coat rack and an umbrella stand be placed in the new narthex.
The 2020 budget will be ready for the voters’ meeting in January.

Next meeting: January 11, 2020.
Move to adjourn.

Pastor closed with prayer.



